
      
AGENDA 

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING 
CITY OF LAKEWOOD NOVEMBER 5, 2009 

 
 
Meeting called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Mayor Aaron Prince. 
 
Opening prayer and pledge of allegiance to flag led by Commissioner James Allen. 
 
Roll call. 
 
 
Approval of minutes of October 1, 2009 meeting 
  
City Manager’s report 

  
 
 
 
New Business: 
 

1. Ordinance 388 – Activity Room Fee Amendment 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Citizens Comments 


	AGENDA




 
 
 
 
 


MINUTES BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING 
CITY OF LAKEWOOD OCTOBER 1, 2009 


 
 
 
Meeting called to order by Mayor Aaron Prince at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Opening prayer and pledge of allegiance to flag led by Commissioner James Allen. 
 
At this time, Mayor Prince introduced State Representative Mike Turner who presented the 
Mayor with a proclamation to the City of Lakewood in honor of our fiftieth anniversary. 
 
Roll call included Mayor Aaron Prince, Vice Mayor April Consulo, Commissioners John 
McClung, James Allen and Cathy McKellar all present.  Also present were City Manager Bobby 
Franklin, City Attorney Louis Oliver and City Recorder Alicia Prince. 
 
The minutes of the September 3rd meeting were approved as written on motion made by 
Commissioner James Allen, second by Commissioner Cathy McKellar, all members voted aye. 
 
City Manager gave a brief report. He began by informing the Board that he and Brad had visited 
a Music City Star commuter stop on Highway 109 to look at and measure their handicap ramp 
built to assist the handicapped in boarding the train.  He explained that we had most of the 
supplies to build one for use at our temporary commuter stop which will start on October 13th 
and run through October 23rd. 
 
He also stated that he was working on a $500,000 grant for the Dabbs/Elliott water system but 
there is a discrepancy as to whether it should be submitted to State or to Metro.  He believes the 
misunderstanding is about the Metro Charter with HUD and the State of Tennessee believing that 
we are a part of Metro and Metro has more limited funding than the State.  We are waiting to 
hear from the State with hopes that they will accept our application for the grant. 
 
City Manager Franklin then turned the meeting over to Toby Compton from the Mayor Dean’s 
Office. 
 
Toby Compton stated that he was here to talk to us about storm water.  He explained that he was 
here to find our what concerns we have about the program so that we can eventually make an 
informed decision.  Mr. Compton gave the floor to Thomas Palko, an engineer with Metro 
Water. 
 
Mr. Palko explained that there has never been any dedicated funding for storm water and that 
starting last July, any customer with more than 400 sq. ft. of impervious surface got the fee 







added on their water bill and that the storm water fees applied to both residential and commercial 
customers. He also stated that commercial fees were higher than the residential fees but that the 
fees are capped at $400.00. Mr. Palko also stated that if Lakewood opted into the program, that it 
would be easy for Metro to figure out the fees with the tax assessors data available to them. He 
continued by saying that the residential accounts would be looked at and estimated and the non-
residential would be physically digitized. 
 
He stated that they identify projects in three categories with the small projects being “A” and 
getting done and the “C’ projects being the most difficult, get contracted out and some Cs have 
been on the list for over 7 years.   
 
Mr. Compton and Mr. Palko spoke and answered questions for over an hour but could not really 
assure the Board where Lakewood’s storm water problem would be on the list or how quickly it 
would be addressed. 
 
The first item of ‘Old Business’ was Ordinance #387, to repeal Lakewood business tax.  After 
some discussion, Commissioner John McClung made a motion to pass Ordinance #387, 
repealing the Lakewood business tax.  Commissioner McKellar second the motion, and all 
members voting aye. 
 
Commissioner McClung addressed an email they had received regarding a ten week school that 
Chief Smith had received a scholarship for to attend starting October 5th.  The Board had many 
questions and much discussion regarding the school due to the length of time the Chief would be 
gone but City  Manager Franklin assured the Board that the City would be covered and that they 
would stay under Budget. 
 
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:05 on motion made by Commissioner 
Allen, second by Commissioner McKellar and all members voted aye. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
____________________________________   __________________________________  
City Recorder        Mayor 
 
 
 
 








ORDINANCE 388 
 


AN ORDINANCE AMENDING ORDINANCE 376 BY ELIMINATING THE 
FEES FOR THE USE OF THE LOUISE WOODEN ACTIVITY ROOM BY 


THE NON-PROFIT ORGANIZATION KNOWN AS THE FRIENDS OF 
LAKEWOOD 


 
 
WHEREAS, it is the will of the Board of Commissioners to make the use of the 
Louise Wooden Activity Room free to the non-profit organization known as the 
Friends of Lakewood; 
  
 
 
NOW THEREFORE, BE IT ORDAINED BY THE CITY OF LAKEWOOD, 
TENNESSEE AS FOLLOWS: 


 
 The last sentence of Section 1 of Ordinance 376 is deleted and replaced with 
the following sentence:  
 
The non-profit organization known as the Friends of Lakewood is exempt from all 
rental fees.  
 
  
  
 
                                                             _____________________________  
                            Mayor 
Attest: 
 
______________________________  
               City Recorder 
 
Reading: ________________ 
                ________________ 
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ORDINANCE  #376 
 


AN ORDINANCE RECINDING RESOLUTION 72 AND ADOPTING THE 
FOLLOWING FEES FOR THE USE OF THE LOUISE WOODEN 


ACTIVITY ROOM LOCATED AT 3401 HADLEY AVENUE IN OLD 
HICKORY, TENNESSEE 


 
 
WHEREAS, it is the will of the Board of Commissioners to make the use of the 
Louise Wooden Activity Room affordable for Lakewood residents, and; 
 
WHEREAS, there should be rules and regulations in place to govern that use, and:  
 
 
NOW THEREFORE, BE IT ORDAINED BY THE CITY OF LAKEWOOD, 
TENNESSEE AS FOLLOWS: 


 
 Section 1.  A twenty-dollar ($20.00) fee plus a fifty-dollar ($50.00) 
refundable clean-up and damage deposit will be charged for the personal use of the 
Louise Wooden Activity Room for persons who reside within the corporate limits 
of the City of Lakewood.  This requirement is inclusive of all residents, employees, 
board members, organizations, etc.  There are no exemptions.  
 
Section 2.  Use of the Louise Wooden Activity Room is limited to one event per 
month.  
 
Section 3.  The City Manager is directed to establish rules of operation consistent 
with this ordinance. 
  
 
                                                             _____________________________  
                            Mayor 
Attest: 
 
______________________________  
               City Recorder 
 
Reading:  February 5, 2009 
                ________________ 
 





		ORDINANCE  #376



